Binghamton Board of Electrical Examiners
Inter-Department Correspondence

Date: May 5, 2023

To: Board of Electrical Examiners Members

From: Jeramie Bell

Subject: Minutes of Meeting of May 3, 2023

Copies: Mayor Kraham, Corporation Counsel, Johnson City & Endicott Electric Boards, City of

Binghamton Engineer, and File

The meeting of the Board of Electrical Examiners was held on May 3, 2023, and called to order
at 10:06 AM.

Members Present Absent
Chris Schleider X
Tim O’Neill X
Bill Emmons X
Jeramie Bell X
Kevin McDevitt X
Tom Mclntosh X

Iltems discussed were:

1. Reviewed Letter from John Hadac, requesting approval to renew his Journeyman Electrician
License. License lapsed more than 5 years. Motion was made by McIntosh to allow him to renew,
seconded by O’'Neill, Passed 4-0.

2. Reviewed letter sent to Pleasant Valley for their Journeyman to take written exam.

3. Electrical Board was informed that Jeramie Bell has given his two-week notice and that his last
day will be 5/12/2023.

4. Schleider brought up an idea of changing the Electrical Inspectors position/title to more of a
Building Inspectors position with knowledge of Electrical and relying on the third party electrical
inspectors to do the rough-in and final inspections. Further discussions will be held, no motion

was made.

There being no further business before this Board a motion was made by Schleider seconded by
MclIntosh to adjourn at 10:23 am, passed 4-0.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday June 7, 2023, at 10:00am.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jeramie Bell
Secretary



